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April 22nd, 2025 

Subject: Important Notice Regarding My Medical Practice 

 

 

Dear Patient, 

 

 

I am writing to inform you that, due to health reasons, I have made the difficult decision to medically retire 

from my practice effective immediately. This decision, made in collaboration with my personal medical care 

team, trusted colleagues, and family, is based on an on-going medical diagnosis that requires me to focus on 

managing my health and limits my ability to continue providing the level of care you deserve. 

 

Caring for my patients has been one of the greatest joys of my life. I had aspired to follow in my father’s 

footsteps and continue practicing for many years to come, but it has recently become clear my health will not 

allow that. I deeply appreciate the trust you have placed in me and am grateful for the opportunity to have been 

your physician. 

 

West Michigan Spine, a division of Orthopaedic Associates of Muskegon, will continue to offer comprehensive 

spine care with three fellowship-trained, board certified/eligible surgeons, Dr. J. Christopher Eyke, Dr. Jeffrey 

Lamping, and Dr. Anthony Bozzio, as well as a robust non- operative team of Physical Medicine and 

Rehabilitation physicians, Dr. Katie McCausland, Dr. John Hawkins, and Dr. Neil Droppers. These physicians 

are also supported by a comprehensive team of physician assistants and physical therapists. This highly 

qualified and skilled team is eager to continue your care without interruption. 

 

This team of care professionals offers appointments at our Muskegon and Grand Haven locations, and Dr. 

Jeffrey Lamping also sees patients in Holland with Shoreline Orthopaedics at 370 N. 120th Ave. 

 

To reschedule your appointment in Muskegon or Grand Haven, please call 231.733.1326. To schedule an 

appointment with Dr. Lamping at Shoreline Orthopaedics, please call 616.396.5855.  

 

I wish you all the best in your continued health and well-being. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 
 

Mark Moulton, MD 
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